
Liberty Township Board of Supervisors 
39 Topper Road 

Fairfield, PA 17320 
 

 
      Regular Monthly Meeting 

June 7, 2011 
 

The Board of Supervisors of Liberty Township, Adams County, met Tuesday, June 7, 
2011 at 7:30p.m.at the Liberty Township Municipal Building, 39 Topper Rd, Fairfield, for its 
regular monthly meeting. 
 

Present: Peter Foscato Chairman, John Bostek, Mr. Robert Jackson, LeeEsta Frishkorn Secretary, 
Chief Harvey and Solicitor Davis. 

 
 Supervisors’ Remarks:  Mr. Foscato stated he authorized Ms. Frishkorn to move $10,000.00 from the 
general fund to the capital reserve fund for this month and to move another $10,000.00 in July. 
 
Minutes of the May 3, 2011 meeting were read and approved. 
 
Treasurer’s Report was accepted by the Supervisors. 
 
Approval of bills:     

Mr. Jackson made a motion to pay the bills as stated, seconded by Mr. Bostek and passed 
unanimously. 
 
Public Participation:  None. 
 
Solicitor – None. 
  
Police Officer’s Report – Chief Harvey read his report, no comments.  
 
Zoning Officer’s Report – Mr. Bostek read this report, no comments. 
 
Roadmaster Report-   Mr. Jackson read this report. 
 
Planning Commission Report – Mr. Foscato stated the commission recommends approval of the Deeds 
subdivision. 
 
Old Business:   
  
 Special Events Ordinance- To be discussed at a staff meeting. 
 
New Business: 
 
 Act 176 Model Ordinance for Storm Water- Solicitor Davis recommends tabling the 
Ordinance until further notice.  A motion to table until further notice by Mr. Bostek and seconded by 
Mr. Jackson and passed unanimously. 
 
 Blue Ridge Summit Mylars-  A motion to approve Blue Ridge Summit Mylars by Mr. 
Foscato and seconded by Mr. Jackson and passed unanimously. 
 



 Deeds Mylars-  A motion to approve Deeds  Mylars by Mr. Jackson and seconded by Mr. 
Bostek and passed unanimously. 
  
 Non Sufficient Funds Fees- Mr. Jackson stated Mrs. Natalie Williams, Tax Collector is 
requesting permission to charge for return checks.  A motion by Mr. Jackson to approve a $15.00 fee 
for all returned checks was seconded by Mr. Bostek and passed unanimously. 
 
 Tax Duplicate Fees- Mr. Jackson stated Mrs. Natalie Williams, Tax Collector is requesting 
permission to charge for duplicate taxes.  A motion to table duplicate tax fees for further investigation 
by Mr. Bostek was seconded by Mr. Jackson and passed unanimously. 
 
 Chief Harvey asked the Board for permission to request a traffic study of Route 16 from the 
county line to the state line to reduce the speed limit to 45 mph for the entire length.  The Board will 
discus the matter further during a staff meeting. 
 
 
With no further business, the meeting adjourned at 8:15 p.m. on a motion by Mr. Bostek, seconded by 
Mr. Jackson.   Vote unanimous. 
 
The next scheduled meeting will be held on Tuesday, July 5, 2011 at 7:30 p.m. 
 
       

Respectfully submitted, 
 
 

LeeEsta Frishkorn 
Secretary/Treasurer 

      
 


